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SYNOPSIS - 

 

The Fire Department has prepared a grant application to the U.S. 

Department of Health and Human Services for the Metropolitan 

Medical Response System (MMRS) grant. The Fire Department is 

requesting approval for the formation of a MMRS Task Force to plan, 

develop, and purchase necessary equipment in the event of a nuclear, 

biological, or chemical terrorist attack. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT -  

 

The total requested grant is $400,000. Other than the salary cost of 

personnel, there is no other cost to the City. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION - 

 

Authorization for the City Manager to direct the Fire 

Department to form a MMRS Task Force and to proceed with 

the filing of this grant application. 

 

 

BACKGROUND - 

 

The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services has made 

available a $400,000 MMRS grant to the City of Des Moines and 

surrounding communities who have mutual aid agreements with the 

City.  

 

The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services is providing 

funding for the planning, development, and identification of training 

and equipment needs in the event of a terrorist attack.  

 

This program focuses on the medical needs of the community to 

ensure adequate health care for victims of a terrorist attack. The 

MMRS Task Force would develop standard operating procedures 

(SOP), identify deficiencies in current medical care and equipment, 



and be the principal resource in responding to the health and medical 

consequences of a nuclear, biological, chemical, radiological, and/or 

explosive attack. 

 

The MMRS Task Force would include local, county, and state 

agencies, area hospitals, poison control centers, local laboratories, 

and the American Red Cross. The City of Des Moines will chair the 

task force. 

 

The task force would then determine the deficiencies in the current 

system for treating mass casualty incidents. From that, the task force 

would develop a training system and also identify equipment needs. 

 

The $400,000 grant would be utilized to correct the deficiencies with 

proper training and equipment purchases.  

 

The contract term would be 18 months from the contract's approval 

by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. By the end of 

that period, training and equipment purchases must be sufficient to 

effectively treat victims of a terrorist attack.  

 

 


